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Craig, Sondra

From: Kathleen Gresens <kgresens@centurylink.net>
Sent: Monday, July 8, 2024 7:18 PM
To: ZZ Council Members
Cc: ZZ City Clerk External
Subject: South Branch Library

[Some people who received this message don't oŌen get email from kgresens@centurylink.net. Learn why this is important at 
hƩps://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdenƟficaƟon ] 
 
*** CAUTION: This email originated from an external sender. DO NOT click links or open aƩachments unless you recognize the 
sender and know the content is safe. *** 
 
 
I strongly urge you NOT to override the Heritage PreservaƟon Commission designaƟon of the South Branch Library as an Historic 
Landmark.  We have lived in this neighborhood for over 40 years.  The South Branch Library is a well built and maintained 
building in the iconic Prairie Style and could be used as an office locaƟon.  The park has been maintained and landscaped by a 
host of neighborhood volunteers.  Any denigraƟon of the building will negaƟvely impact the park which is always in use by  
families and neighbors for meeƟng and recreaƟon for children. 
 
The fact that some of the bids offered full price and commiƩed to maintaining the exterior of the building were dismissed 
saddens me.   Some of the bids that are being  considered involve a lot of upfront infrastructure expense that the city would have 
to provide.  The payback on this expenses vs the promise of addiƟonal property tax must be considered.   I also quesƟon the 
premise that we need more housing considering the complexes being built on the old Rubber Mills site, the River Point District, 
the (hopefully) soon to be built housing on the old K-Mart Property. 
 
RespecƟvely submiƩed in hopes that you maintain the will of the people as well as the Heritage PreservaƟon Commission, 
 
Kathleen Gresens 
1536 Farnam Street 
La Crosse, WI 54601 


